HATHERSAGE WAR MEMORIAL HALL

Minutes of the Committee Meeting held Monday 7th January, 2008

	1.
	Present: Bob Musgrave, (Chairman), Hilary and Simon Bull, (Bookings Secretaries), John Brunskill, Alistair Cook, James Fletcher, Jean Hodgkinson, Mary Kitchen, Anne Mainwaring (Secretary), Graham Markham (Treasurer), Andrew Simpson, Charlotte Tierney and Brian Wilson.
	ACTION

	2.
	Apologies for absence:

Tim Pritt
	

	3.
	The Minutes of the last meeting, 5th November, 2007 had been circulated and accepted as a true record, proposed by Jean Hodgkinson and seconded by Brian Wilson.
	

	4.
	Matters Arising.

a) PAT Testing

Anne reminded the Committee that the Hall should be issued with a Periodic Inspection Report for an Electrical Installation and an Emergency Lighting Inspection and Test Certificate by 30th January, 2008. Hopefully PAT testing could be carried out at the same time. Simon/Hilary would contact Paul Copley.

b) Chairs.

Mary reported that the chairs were not being stacked properly by Hall users, and had been blocking the fire exit. Each Hall user would be reminded again of the correct way of storing the chairs.

c) Heritage Lottery grants.

Jean reported that at least six months notice was required, between applying for a grant and the actual start date of work required. The heritage status of the Hall, needs to be established before applying for a Heritage Lottery grant. Ask Brian Ward.?

d) Roof.

James reported that he had passed all the paper work to Simon Cowell for the preparation for a Planning Application.
	SIMON/HILARY

? 

	5.
	Maintenance: 

Ladies Toilet: 1 new water heater had been fitted, to replace faulty heater, 1 more still to be fitted.

Sampson Room. New sign has been fitted. 

Heating. Hallamshire Heating has fitted new control box for CH, however they had been asked to replace the radiator valve in the Sampson Room.

Christmas Trees. Bob had obtained 4 trees, and he and Brian had installed the trees and lights. The Committee recorded their thanks for their hard work and persistence.

Curtains.

As yet no rods have been available.

Outside Lighting

Discussion took place as to whether to replace the outside lights with PIR lights, it was decided to leave the lights as they are.

Steve Walton confirmed that there is an emergency light outside the back Lawrence Hall door, which will come on in the event of a power cut, and also a PIR light had been installed.

Display/Notice Boards

Simon reported that he had purchased two free standing notice boards.

Handle to Interior Main Hall Door

Brian reported that this had been fitted.

Fire Procedure Notices

These had been ordered and should arrive 08.01.08.

Fire Risk Assessment

Brian, Bob and Simon Wilson had carried out an initial assessment. A further Fire Risk Assessment would be carried out by Fire Prevention Officers in the next few weeks.

Anne to check fire extinguishers etc.

Keyholder notice

This had been prepared and would put up at the next camp.

Crockery

This had been ordered and Anne would chase up.

Doorway at back of car park

This job was still to be done, when the weather was right.

Flood in Gent’s toilet.

Bad flood had occurred between Christmas and New Year. Bob and Brian had cleared it up, and had worked hard at trying to locate the source of the problem as this was happening several times a year. Jonathan Percival had installed new drainage pipes, as it appeared that the old drainage pipes had broken completely, he also unblocked the waste pipe in the kitchen. The Committee recorded their thanks to Brian and Bob for dealing with a most unpleasant job, and for arranging the repair so speedily.
	B.WILSON

B.WILSON

A. MAINWARING

A.MAINWARING

	6.
	Stanage Hall/Youth Club

New Lease

Bob reported that although he had spoken to Jon Litherland recently, there was still no real progress on the new Lease with DCC. Anne was asked to chase up. 

Doors

The new doors were being made, and would be fitted shortly.

Emergency Lighting

Steve Walton had fitted emergency lighting in the Stanage Hall.
	A.MAINWARING



	7.
	Hearing Aid Loop System

The quotation for installation in the Main Hall was £732.73 (including VAT) and for installation in the Lawrence Hall was £661.58 (including VAT). It was decided to have the loop installed in the Main Hall only for the time being, but Anne was asked to check on the VAT, as it was thought we should be exempt on the disabled basis.
	A.MAINWARING

	8.
	Film Club

Concern was expressed that residents did not know how the admittance to film shows worked. Jean explained that as a Film Club, the title of films could not be advertised on a public basis. However non-members could come as guests of members.

Bob suggested that notices of forthcoming films could be included in the Hathersage News, as long as it was clearly stated that this information was for Film Club members only. This proposal was agreed to, and Jean would take it back to the Film Club, for their comments.
	J.HODGKINSON

	9
	Treasurer’s Report

The Treasurer reported that there was a surplus of £4207 for the two months to 31 December, 2007

The Treasurer produced a DRAFT Income Statement for the year ended 31.12.2007. After all the expenditure there was a deficit of £2380, and a total bank balance of £57,880.

The Treasurer reported that the Film Club were being repaid £1129. This was membership subscriptions which were being held in a Memorial Hall account, until their own bank account had been set up.
	

	10
	Bookings Report.

The Memorial Hall continues to be well used by the community with the Main Hall being booked for 80% of the time from Monday to Friday and the Lawrence Hall booked for 40%.

Since the last Committee meeting events that have taken place in the Hall are a Faith Supper, Village plan meetings, Jumble Sales, Peak Park meetings, Allotment group meetings, Dance Group Concerts, Private parties, Carol concerts, Senior Citizens Do, as well as all the regular bookings. 

No major issues have arisen since the last meeting.

The booking agreement has been drawn up and is ready to be distributed. Guidance on when and to whom it should be issued would appreciated from the Committee. 
	

	11
	New Hiring Agreement.

These had been printed and were passed to Simon and Hilary, a copy of the Hiring Agreement would be placed on the Notice Board, and it was left to the Bookings Secretary to devise a workable system, basically all Hall Users would be given a copy when they booked the Hall, together with an application form.
	

	12
	Correspondence

Anne read out an e-mail received from Tim Pritt:

a) Could more storage be found for the church. Anne to respond – two shelves have been cleared in the cupboard in the Committee Room, and Brian to ask the Players if they needed all the storage space, they currently use.

b) Has the Church’s PA system been found? Anne to respond in the negative.

c) How can the Church get access to equipment, if another group is using the Hall. Anne to respond – to contact Simon/Hilary for contact details.
	A.MAINWARING/

B.WILSON

A.MAINWARING

A.MAINWARING

	13
	Any Other Business.
	

	14
	Updating the website.

It was agreed that the present entry was out of date. Anne to contact Andrew Hartley to ask that our entry be deleted, with the exception of a ‘holding sentence’ giving Simon and Hilary’s contact details. This to be discussed further at our next meeting.

Anne to ask Derbyshire Rural Community Council if there was a site with which we could be linked.

Reminder of the AGM at the next Meeting. Reports needed from the Chairman, Treasurer, Bookings Secretary, Secretary. Anne to put a notice in the Hathersage News.

Site for Award Certificate and Plaque. 

These had been awarded to Hathersage through the auspices of the Village Plan, who had asked the Memorial Hall if space could be found for them. Andrew offered to make a case for the glass plaque.

Plaque commemorating our Lottery Award.

To be placed on an outside wall.

Charlotte asked if a sanitary bin could be installed in the ladies. 

Jean reported that Outseats Parish Council had agreed to precept £1000 to the Swimming Pool this year instead of the Memorial Hall roof.
	A.MAINWARING

A.MAINWARING.

B.MUSGRAVE/B.WILSON/

A.SIMPSON

B.MUSGRAVE/B.WILSON

A.MAINWARING



	15
	Date of next Meeting : Monday : Monday March 3rd, 2008

Held immediately after the AGM
	


HATHERSAGE MEMORIAL HALL

AGENDA

Committee Meeting to be held on Monday, March 3rd 2008, at

7.30 in the Committee Room, Memorial Hall

1. Present – 

2. Apologies

3. Minutes of the last Meeting (7th January 2008) (See attached).

4. Matters arising from the Minutes: (where not referred to further in the Agenda)

5. Maintenance –

On going maintenance problems – Brian.

Ladies Toilet - ? Replacement faulty heater

Heating - ? Hallamshire fitted new radiator valve in Sampson Room – 

Curtains - ? need for rods?

Fire Procedure Notices

Crockery

6. Stanage Hall/Youth Club – 

Youth Club Doors

7. Loop System

8. Film Club – Jean to report

Cost of hiring equipment, which is owned by the Memorial Hall, to other organizations.

9. Treasurer’s Report

10.  Bookings Report

11. New Hiring Agreement

12. Correspondence – Anne –

13. Any other Business –

Date of next Meeting: Monday April 28th 2008 (Please note date).
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